NEW YORK

CITIZENS AUDIT

Dear Fellow Citizen,

Two years ago, a group of New Yorkers—busy, like you—felt that something had gone terribly wrong

in our state. We knew it in our bones. We watched as our officials became less responsive, our taxes
climbed, our businesses were shuttered, our elders died alone, our children and families suffered
increasingly vicious moral and physical attacks on their sovereignty, and the transformation of our
bountiful farmland into soy fields and solar “farms” accelerated. We watched violent criminals returned
to our streets to destabilize and destroy, to traffic and trade unhindered by our laws. We watched our
families and neighbors turned against one another in suspicion and rage. Finally, we watched as massive,
blatant violations of election law went unanswered in 2020 and 2022.

Our forefathers and mothers knew well the dangers of blind trust in government. Their grievances
against the King, enumerated in our Declaration of Independence, still present a fine study in tyranny.
Our founders applied hard won truths of right and wrong, good and evil, to meticulously craft a system
designed to maximize freedom while protecting our country, and our inalienable rights.

The first law passed in our new nation was not passed by any federal agency or legislative body. We The
People were the ones to ratify our US Constitution, thus giving birth to America, the land never to be
ruled by the unjust laws of self-dealers and con-men. America became the beacon of hope! People from
around the world sacrificed everything to come here and join our freedom movement. Our forebears
would never have believed that one day we would face an insular, unresponsive and entrenched
government that has increasingly turned the weapons of government on its own masters, us.

Against this stark landscape, NY Citizens Audit set forth to determine if our elections were fair and
honest. What we found is stunning: New York elections massively violate state and federal law. The
problems are dismissed by officials who steadfastly resist the efforts of honest, well-intentioned citizens
to get answers regarding their legitimate findings.

Through auditing the voter roll databases, obtained directly from state and local boards of election, we
have uncovered millions of invalid registrations, hundreds of thousands of votes cast by legally invalid
registrants, massive vote discrepancies, and the clear presence of algorithmic patterns we reverse
engineered from within the state’s own official records. To be absolutely clear, there is no known innocent
purpose or explanation for why these algorithms exist. I am told by cyber-intelligence experts they
indicate a “Total Loss of Control” data breach, the most severe kind of data breach recognized by our
federal government. The law says it renders the affected NYSVoter database completely untrustworthy.

Any honest person can repeat and verify our research. We use the Freedom of Information Law (FOIL) to
request public records, we identify “black letter law” registration and voting violations, and we present
the total number of occurrences, inspecting and verifying the records as we go. This labor has involved
tens of thousands of hours volunteered by over 2,000 citizens including lawyers, engineers, artists,
farmers, statisticians, musicians, PhDs, parents, police officers and your neighbors.
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On May 9, 2022, NY Citizens Audit delivered a Petition for Redress of Grievances, pursuant to the first
amendment of our US Constitution, to our appointed representatives at the state board of elections, and
our elected representatives, Attorney General Letitia James and Secretary of State Robert Rodriguez.
Signed by over 5,000 citizens, this fact-filled petition contained all our findings. We demanded a material
response. They ignored us and administered and certified another federal election using the same legally
invalid data and procedures.

Now our effort is being denounced by some of these same officials who admit they have not examined
our data or analysis. They describe our work as “malicious,” “false,” and “debunked,” hiding behind
instruments of naked power and the press. Charged with the public trust and paid by the citizens they
are sworn to serve, they ignore the simple solution to meet with us. Instead, using the false mantle of
their confiscated authority, they have announced our claims are “baseless,” and the provenance of our
data is “fictional,” knowing many will be deceived. Why?

Perhaps even more damaging to our democracy, the top election official in NY has addressed the local
commissioners with dangerous lies about us and our work. This is not the behavior of a faithful servant.
Deliberately warning county staff away from meeting with citizens proves how deeply arrogance, apathy
and corruption penetrate our government. NY Citizens Audit still looks to share our findings with all
that will fulfill their duty and meet with us. We take solace that those who have already met with us
universally expressed gratitude for our help repairing abundant errors and legal violations in the election
system they hold dear. Active interference by the state in our collaboration condemns the people to
elections that cannot be trusted, and, therefore, escalating discontent.

The burden to prove our elections are accurate, and comply with the law, is the statutory duty of our
election officials. Ad hominem attacks are tired tools of tyranny, not transparency. New York is waiting. In
the meantime, I encourage you to review NY Citizens Audit’s fully transparent findings, and learn how our
election officials are ignoring the US Constitution, federal and state law, and failing to guarantee our rec-
ognized civil right to free and fair elections. When did we grant them the authority to disregard the law?

Thank you for taking the time to get to know us. I invite you to learn more at AuditNY.com, and I welcome

you to our bipartisan movement to ensure citizen sovereignty through honest, provable elections.

Sincerely,
Marly Hornik

Executive Director
NY Citizens Audit
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